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[English translation of the original Japanese document]

Ref. Kansel 1173
November 28, 2017

Colonel Darin J. Clark

Assistant Chief of Staff, G-7

Government and External Affairs

Marine Corps Installations Pacific

- Marine Corps Bases Camp Smedley D. Butler

Re: Environmental Investigation Concerning a U.S. Military Helicopter
Bursted into Flames in Takae District of Higashi Village

Concérning the accident on the above subject which occurred on October 11,
2017, Wé, the Okinawa Prefectural Government, have been conducting various
environmental investigations in the vicinity of the accident site in order to inspect
if pollution or environmental impacts were caused by the accident.

The U.S. Forces took out the soil from the accident site. However, we are
concerned that such action could lead to spreading pollution and cause impact on
environments including living environment of local residents nearb_y.

Therefore, we would like to requestj the following matters to which we

expect to receive your response by December 6, 2017.
Note

1. Digging, transporting and temporarily storing soil, which is considered to be -
polluted by hazardous materials without implementing soil pollution investigation,
could lead to spreading further pollution. Therefore, we request the U.S. Forces to

- conduct the relevant investigation on soil at the accident site, share the findings
‘with the Government of Japan and the_\Ok_inawa- Prefectural Government, and

examine necessary measures in the event of such accidents.

2. We were informed that recently, soil taken out from the accident site is under _
pollution investigation by the U.S. Marines in Okinawa. We request the U:S.
Forces to report content and result of the inveétigation'to OPG, when the fihdings
are shared with the Government of Japan, and to sincerely respond to inquiries

from OPG's departments/divisions in charge of the concerned matter.

3. We were informed that recently, soil taken out from the accident site was brought

into the U.S. base. However, an anxiety over soil pollution will not be dispelled and

Note: This document has been translated from the Japanese original for reference
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concern about pollution dispersion still remains until the investigation mentioned
in above 2'is completed. Therefore, we request the U.S. Forces to authorize the
Okinawa Prefectural Government to confirm management conditions of

aforementioned soil in the U.S. base.

Hiroshi Ohama
‘Director General
Department of Environmental Affairs

Okinawa Prefectural Government

Ay
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